STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF MAURITANIA AT THE 23RD SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(3 November 2015, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Mauritania to their second UPR and thank them for the presentation of their national report. 
2. We commend Mauritania for the implementation of many recommendations accepted at their last review. 
3. We note the challenges faced by Mauritania due to its geopolitical and strategic position. We appreciate efforts made in addressing security and humanitarian issues brought about by migrants and refugees despite inadequate resources.
4. At their last review, Mauritania made a commitment to combat traditional and modern forms of slavery and discrimination, including early and forced marriage, servitude, forced child labour and human trafficking. Regrettably reports indicate that these harmful practices continue to exist. We therefore encourage Mauritania to do more to address these concerns.
5. We are concerned about reports of restriction of freedoms of religion, including criminalization of apostasy, and legislative shortcomings in relation to gender-based violence as well as inadequate law enforcement.
6. Botswana makes the following two recommendations: 
a) ratify the Rome Statute of the ICC and accede to its Agreement on the Privileges and Immunities; 
b) Adopt a comprehensive legislation to address gender based violence and human trafficking.

7. We wish Mauritania a successful review and adoption of their UPR report.
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